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FBI Agents Aren’t Going to Stand For 

THIS… 

 

Christopher Wray has got to go, rank and file FBI agents declare. They 

totally lost confidence in their alleged Director. Investigators do their 
best to solve crimes while the honchos go around committing them, any 

time they want. The corruption has every bureau employee in the nation 
receiving death threats. 



Agents howling in anger 

Fox News is reporting that “rank-and-file employees” of the FBI are 

“calling for Director Christopher Wray’s resignation.” Disgraced Federal 

Bureau of instigation agent Timothy Thibault quietly retired last week as 

the bleep hit the fan. He denies any alleged “bias” in his decision to 
squash any sort of investigation into Hunter Biden’s laptop. 

His honest fellow agents are furious that Wray didn’t even fire him. He 
quit but was due to retire anyway. That’s not anything close to 

“disciplinary action.” Sitting on that laptop allowed Joe Biden to steal the 

election from Donald Trump. Trump wants it back. Now. Rumors say he’s 
in the process of forming a government in exile until he gets back into 
the White House where he belongs. 

Kurt Siuzdak, a lawyer who represents FBI whistleblowers, says “I’m 

hearing from [FBI personnel] that they feel like the director has lost 

control of the bureau.” Agents are wondering “How does this guy survive? 
He’s leaving. He’s got to leave.” 

 



Each and every one of the ones he’s talked to “lost confidence” in Wray. 
All the Deep State Director does “is go in and say we need more training 
and we’re doing stuff about it, or we will not tolerate it.” 

Meanwhile what the agents aren’t doing is raiding Hunter Biden’s house. 

Nobody was allowed to investigate a single one of the emails oozing out 

of the laptop that indicate Hunter was peddling access to Joe Biden and 
doing seriously compromising things with Russians, Chinese, Ukrainians 
and probably others. 

 



That would have been useful information to know before the election in 
2020. Donald Trump and at least half of America agree it would have 
changed the outcome completely. 

Politicization at the top 

Former agent Siuzdak told reporters at the New York Post he “left his job 

as an FBI agent after almost 25 years last March because of alleged 

politicization at the top and said FBI leaders aren’t being held 
accountable.” Other agents feel the same way. Charles Grassley and Jim 
Jordan have lined up a whole collection of whistleblowers. 

 

They’ve “said in disclosures that Wray often failed to take action after 

being notified about problems within the bureau, including claims of being 

forced to sign false affidavits and sexual harassment claims.” When you 
run the FBI you’re allowed to make the laws up as you go along. 

Earlier this year, Iowa Senator Charles Grassley accused Thibault “of 
‘improper conduct‘ over what he alleged was a widespread effort to shut 

down the Hunter Biden investigation amid the 2020 election.” That’s 

putting what he did mildly. He told agents not to even look at the laptop 



and did his best to kill the investigation permanently before it even 
began. 

“[T]he allegations provided to my office appear to indicate that there was 
a scheme in place among certain FBI officials to undermine derogatory 

information connected to Hunter Biden by falsely suggesting it was 
disinformation,” Grassley noted. 

 

A formal statement from the agents was issued to the Times. “The men 

and women of the FBI work hard every day to protect the American people 
and uphold the Constitution.” That’s why they’re so furious with their 

corrupt leadership. “All employees are held to the highest standards of 

professional and ethical conduct, and we expect them to focus on process, 
rigor, and objectivity in performance of their duties.” Even folks like 
Christopher Wray. 

“Allegations of misconduct are taken seriously and referred to the 

Inspection Division or appropriate investigative body.” Well, they’re 

supposed to be. “In reality, the FBI is comprised of 37,000 employees who 
do it the right way on a daily basis to keep our nation safe by fighting 

violent crime, preventing terrorist attacks and defending America from 

espionage and cyber threats.” Then their supervisors illegally weaponize 



the bureau against a political opponent, just because they can. These 
agents aren’t going to stand for it. 

 


